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Dear Supporters,  

This issue of our newsletter recognizes our 2020 financial supporters.  We know 
that for many, it was a difficult year so we are especially grateful that we had 
one of our best years ever for financial contributions.  We were very excited to 
have a record number of new donors in 2020.  
  
We also want to thank our many dedicated volunteers.  BHC counts on 
volunteer time for everything we offer including tours, events, merchandise 
sales, online content, newsletters, maintenance and administration.  We 
sincerely thank all of our volunteers for the countless hours donated to make 
BHC such a success. 
  
Thank you all and stay safe! 
    

 
 Joe Alexander 
 Co-Presidents

Election 

Last December, the BHC Board of Directors 
conducted its annual meeting and re-
elected three directors for three year terms.  
The officers were re-elected for one year 
terms.  

 The board and officers are: 

• Joe Alexander, Co-President  
• Monica Thiry, Co-President  
• Kevin Moore, Vice President  
• Ann Jinkins, Secretary  
• Sandy Orsted, Treasurer  
• Barb Chisholm, Historian  
• Bill Chaudoir 
• Christine Chaudoir  
• Brian Delwiche  
• Barb Maskell  
• Tim Moore  
• Sue Havel  
• Kristin Alberts  
• Donna Bultman  
• Jerry Reince  
• Bill Laatsch, Historian Emeritus 
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Monica Thiry 
Monica Thiry

 

Photo Donors 

BHC has received many wonderful historic photos for our collection.  Some lack 
identifying information such as where and when it was taken and names of all people in 
it.  This information is critical for the photo to be meaningful to future generations.  If 
you donated a photo, you may receive a call from a BHC volunteer to get this 
information.  If you have any questions or concerns, please call Sandy at 920-493-2850 
and leave a voice message or email contact@belgianheritagecenter.org.

mailto:contact@belgianheritagecenter.org


 

Thank you for your interest in Belgian Heritage!

Check Out the Featured Page on 
the Website 

This month we highlight our Belgian ancestors with: 

• Featured Photo Gallery of logging and shingle 
making images.  We also have an Unidentified Gallery 
with two logging photos.  Check them out and let us 
know if you have any information that could help us 
identify them.    

• The Featured Video is Emily (Jeanquart) Dhuey telling 
how her parents got her and her godparents to her 
baptism by horse drawn sleigh through heavy snow.  
She tells the story both in English and Walloon.   

• The Featured Family profiles the story of Hubert 
Jauquet.  As a young man in 1870, he immigrated to 
the United States with his family, settling in Namur.  
Hubert started his own farm in 1876 which is still run by 
his great-great grandson 144 years later.                                        

Belgian Themed Books 

Looking for a good book?  Check out the Merchandise 
page at BelgianHeritageCenter.org for our selection of 
Belgian themed books.  Choose from histories, biographies 
and even a murder mystery.  You can also call 
920-743-7319 to ask for a copy of our merchandise 
catalogue by mail.  

Volunteer Opportunities 

We are looking for volunteers to do some specific jobs to 
help us further our mission of preserving our Belgian 
heritage for future generations.   

We maintain an extensive digital photo collection.  As part 
of our long term desire to have all of these photographs 
cataloged accurately, we are looking for people who can 
help identify people, places, activities and other features in 
these images.  Volunteers will be assigned photos to review 
the information already provided and attempt to get 
missing information.  In some cases the donor may be 
deceased so the volunteer may need to explore other 
sources of information.   Computer skills are not required 
for this volunteer opportunity. 

We are also looking for volunteers to assist with cleaning 
and organizing the old convent/schoolhouse in the spring.  
As part of this process we will be placing period-
appropriate artifacts and photos in the first floor rooms to 
be ready for tours during the summer.   

If you are interested in helping with either of the projects, 
please email our volunteer coordinator, Rebecca Derenne, 
at rdhealth6@gmail.com.  There are many other projects 
and activities that volunteers can get involved with at the 
Belgian Heritage Center.  Let Rebecca know if you would 
like to be on a volunteer contact list to be notified when 
opportunities arise.   

HUBERT JAUQUET

http://belgianheritagecenter.org/
mailto:rdhealth6@gmail.com


 

Thank you for your interest in Belgian Heritage!

Ice Fishing

Fred Bader Ice Fishing.  Fred’s daughter, Margaret Rueckl, said 
she would sometimes go with her mom and dad ice fishing.  The 
fish they would catch, over what they needed for their own use, 
they would put into a large wood slatted box they made and 
kept in the water.  When it was full enough, they would go with 
the horses and snow sled across the bay to sell the fish. 

Desire Granius Ice Fishing

Palmy (Chaudoir) Jeanquart posing outside of shanty

        Near Chaudoir’s Dock 

 Left to Right Siblings -  John Chaudoir,  
Harry Chaudoir, Sr 

 and Palmy (Chaudoir) Jeanquart



 

2020 Donors 

Diamond 
Larry & Kathy Gentine 

Anonymous 

Platinum 
Greater Green Bay Community Foundation 

State of Wisconsin 

Gold 

Donna & Steve Bultman 
Sue DeNamur, in memory of 

Mildred Destree 
Phyllis Haevers 
John & Nell Herlache 
Mark and Ann Jinkins 

Bill  Laatsch & Francis Hunter 
Robert Lampereur 
Maihaugen Foundation 
Kevin & Amy Moore 
Jerome & Sandy Orsted 
Monica Thiry 

Gord Senior & Fernande 
VandenHouten 

WPS Foundation 
Mary & Cap Wulf 

Silver 

Allen & Theresa Alexander 
Allen & Theresa Alexander, in 

memory of Gene & Louise 
Alexander and Desire & Mary 
Gerondale 

Joe Alexander & Mei Mei Yip 
Sam Alexander 
Priscilla Baudhuin 
Joe & Marie Yolaine Binard 
Michele Buhr 
Catholic Financial Life Branch 180 
Bill & Cheryl Chaudoir 
David & Angela Chaudoir 
Larry & Debby Chaudoir 
Della & Gerald Clabots 

Donna DeKeyser, in memory of 
Hillard DeKeyser 

Kerry & Jean DeKeyser 
Brad & Diane Deprez 
Christine DeSmet 
Door County Community 

Foundation, Inc. 
Jeffrey Englebert 
Tom & Patricia  Heller 
Todd & Renee Huehns, Huehns 

Funeral Home 
Ervin R. Jadin 
Rick & Nancy Jeanquart 
David & Sue Marchant, Marchant's 

Foods 

John & Barb Maskell 
Dick & Annette Mathy 
Arlin Monfils 
Joe Pagel 
James & Sally Petit 
Shirley & Edmund Vandermissen, in 

memory of Roger Quam 
Russ & Julie Rothenfluh 
Volunteer Center of Door County 
Pierre & Kay Gilson, Susan Gilson, 

Mike & Melody Gilson, Keith & 
Yvonne Stukenberg in memory 
of Vincent & Angela (Pierre) 
Gilson 

Bronze 

Bruce & Pam Alberts, in memory 
    of Doug Pierre 
Bruce & Pam Alberts, in memory 
     of Mildred Destree 
Daniel Alexander 
Gary & Karen Alexander 
Jack & Yvonne Alexander 
Nancy Alexander 
Terry Alexander 
Timothy & Riddhini Alexander 
Gary & Bridget Austin 
Janel Bartel, in memory of mom 
Karen  Baudhuin 
Scott & Theresa Baudhuin 
Allette & Gerald Bertrand 

Jeff & Janice Bielinski 
Fr.  Anthony Birdsall 
Pierre Boisdenghien 
David & Deborah Bonin 
Pat Bouche 
Joseph & Carol Boulanger 
Bras-Tek, LLC 
Donna & Steve Bultman, in 
    memory of Harvey LeFevre 
Mary Chaudoir 
Ted & Dee Chaudoir 
Terry & Linda Chaudoir 
Dale & Patricia Columb 
Susie Davenport 
Julie Davis 

Roy & Betty DeBaker 
Florence DeDecker 
Kay DeDecker 
Wayne & Judy DeJardin 
Peter  Delwiche 
Mike & Beth Demeuse 
Milan & Janet Deprez 
James & Carole Derbique 
Mary Jo Derenne 
Rebecca Derenne, in memory 
    of Randy Jeanquart 
Maurice Devroye 
Mae DuBois 
Mark & Shelly DuBois 
Gordon Engel 



 

Barb Feeney 
Ron & Mary Lou Flemal 
Diane Fontaine 
Harold Forbes 
Forbes Funeral Home 
Luella & Gerald Froelich 
Dennis & Susan Frye 
Kathryn Fulwiler 
Larry & Kathy Gentine, in 
   memory of Mildred Destree 
Lynn Gilson, in memory of 
   Mildred Destree 
James (JJ) Goodwin 
June Gordon, Eyes for You 
Cal & Bonnie Granius 
Susan Havel, in memory of 
    Dwayne Tebon 
Susan Havel, in memory of 
    Gary Vandertie 
Susan Havel, in memory of 
    Doug Pierre 
Susan Havel, in memory of 
    Jeanne Wery 
Susan Havel, in memory of  
    Ken Jeanquart 
Susan Havel, in memory of  
   Verna Thiry 
Susan Havel, in memory of  
    Helen Chaudoir 
Susan Havel, in memory of  
    Mildred Destree 
Susan Havel, in memory of 
    Randy Jeanquart 
Emma Hayot 
Phyllis Heimerl 
Tom & Roxie Hilbert 
Janet & Luther Hill 
Kristina Holl 
Kristin & Bryan Howard 

Joseph & Sandra Hurley 
D'Ann & Peter Jackson 
Mary Ann & Bill Jacobs 
Jim & Yvonne Jandrain 
Eileen Janz 
Dennis & Sharon Jeanquart 
Tim Jeanquart, in memory of 
    Randy Jeanquart 
Merry & Daniel Johnson 
Steven & Dixie Jorns 
Joe & Dalene Kitslaar 
Nancy  Kleppe 
Cynthia Kraack 
Charlie & Becky Kramer 
La Cocina LLC 
Jillian LaLuzerne, in memory of  
   Donald LaLuzerne 
Mark & Ann Lampereur 
Rich Lampereur & Ted Fearson 
Bernice Lasee 
Leland Lemens 
Lee & Jill Lhost 
Bert & Diane Liebmann 
Mary Logghe 
Keith & Ruth Massart 
Dana & Gabe Mattingly 
Carrie Merritt 
Jeff & Mary Ann Miller 
Gene Mitchell 
Bonnie & Ron Moede 
Jim & Sharon Monfils 
Logan Moore 
Tim & Sue Moore 
Mark Nellis 
Janice Nelson 
Jerry & Diana Ogren 
Jerome & Sandy Orsted, in 
    memory of Helen Chaudoir 

Jerome & Sandy Orsted, in 
    memory of Mildred Destree 
Sue Paider 
Jim & Janice Peters 
Linda Pirlot 
Timothy Radelet 
Larry Renier 
Connie Rockwell 
Jeff & Wendy Rowsam 
Donna Rudolph 
Margaret Rueckl 
Schmitz Insurance 
Mary Kay Seidl 
James E Smith 
John & Mary Spude 
Stodola's IGA 
Mike Sutton 
Mary Jo Neuville, in memory 
   of my father Wallace Tureur 
   and my mother Ella Mae 
   Sacotte Tureur 
John & Judy Turner 
Wendy Ulrikson 
Dave Van Lanen, in memory of 
    Joan (DeJardin) Romuald 
Barb & Dan VanDeHey 
Gary & Lori VandenHouten 
Pat Vandervest 
Myron & Carol VandeVen 
Laura & Rueben Vazquez 
Marie Vlies 
Cathy Vuksanovic 
Mark & Mary Wagner 
Joe & Beverly Wautier 
Keith & Barbara Wautlet 
John Willems 
Working Draft Beer Co. 

In Kind
Pat Del Ponte 
Theresa Alexander 
Buhr Construction 
Peters Concrete

Lynn Berton 
Alison Adrians 
Joellen Kroll 
Inge Bacon

Kelly Chaudoir  
Jerry & Becky Reince 
Judy Kerscher 
Ted Chaudoir



BELGIAN HERITAGE CENTER DONATION/PLEDGE FORM 

 I/We are pleased to support your efforts with a gift of:   $_____________________________________ 

Name(s): ______________________________________________________________________________________ 

Street: ______________________________City: ___________________ State: ______ Zip: _________________ 

Phone: _______________   Email: _________________________________________________________________ 

○ Paid in Full 
○ Annually:  $_______________/year, for ________________years, beginning _______/_____/20____________ 
 
Checks may be made payable to the Namur Belgian Heritage Foundation, P.O. Box 173, Brussels, WI  54204.  
Donations can be made at www.belgianheritagecenter.org (major credit cards accepted). 

○  Please check if you DO NOT wish to be recognized in publications under the names provided above.  

Signature _______________________________________________ Date_______________ 

Namur Belgian Heritage Foundation, owner of the Belgian Heritage Center, is a 501(c)(3) organization

Printed by The Sunshine House, Sturgeon Bay, WI

Belgian Heritage Center

PO Box 173

Brussels, WI 54204

 

http://www.belgianheritagecenter.org

